

when they landed, & the Vessel returned again  
Sheboosh, who saw them safe landed brought us  
a Message from the Captain to repair to the West  
end of the Islands by break of Day, if the Wind should  
be anyways favourable, but the Capt<sup>n</sup> finding it impract-  
icable to carry us across that Day, returned with great  
difficulty on Wednesday the 31st into the Cove, however  
June 1st the Wind not blowing near so fresh as the Day  
before, we embarked at 7 o'clock in the Morning, went  
under sail, & landed at 10 on the Main Shore below  
Rucky Point, when the Vessel return'd again for the  
Cove, with which Sheboosh was to go to Hajahajpa.  
A Sail, which we had seen at Daybreak at a very  
great distance to the Westward, we now plainly observed  
to be one of the largest Kings Vessels, working upon  
a tack for to get into Put in Bay. We also saw <sup>the</sup>  
Mackinaw at about 4 miles distance hoist her Colours,  
the Kings Vessel came in one of her tacks, within 2  
Miles of the Shore opposite us, and afterwards bore  
to the tack of the Mackinaw. Three of our Indian  
Boatmen ventur'd this Morning across from the  
Island in a large Bark Canoe, & arrived safe before  
the Wind began to blow so hard. We all encamped  
on a high Ground, almost opposite to a small Island,  
which lies about 100 yards from the main Shore,  
The Water not being past 2 foot deep between this  
Island and the Shore, the Fish lay almost as  
close upon one another as if they were shut up in